VILLAGE HALL OF HARRISTOWN



April 18, 2022

CLOSED SESSION

The Village of Harristown Board of Trustees entered closed session at 7:58 pm on April 18, 2022 to discuss employee compensation and closed session minutes. Trustees Teresa Acree, Kourt Mooney, Jay Trusner, Larry Ditty, Kevin Vessels, Les Jenkins, Attorney Andrew Weatherford, Clerk Penny Allen and Mayor Evelyn Deverell were present.

Closed session minutes of 3/28 – ordianance violations 210 N Kembark, 7590 West Wood and 153 Western – Board does not want to release 3/28/22 closed session minutes

Employee compensation

Trustee Mooney stated Mr. Closs passed his sewer exam and suggest an increase in his wages. Mayor Deverell said the new budget increased his 5% to \$33.60. Can may pay raises effective May 7 instead of May 1.

Discussion was held of Good Friday and day after Thanksgiving-our handbook said these are unpaid holidays.

Trustee Mooney feels that no less than \$45/hr, after Mr. Closs passes water license exam, and then increase again. Up to \$36.80/hr would be a \$4.80/hr increase 15%.

The Board wants to give Jon 15% increase even before he gets official notice from EPA.

Trustee Vessels suggests \$38.50/hr starting May 1, 2022; Trustee Mooney is in agreement.

Motion by Trustee Vessels to exit closed session. Trustee Ditty 2nd. Approved 6-0.

Exited closed session at 8:26 pm

Back to regular session at 8:26 pm

Village clerk